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Alex Thorne

Social and Environmental Affairs

Ofgem

9 Millbank

London

SW1P 3GE

22 November 2002

Dear Mr Thorne

Schedule 9 Consultation

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on your consultation on the Electricity Act Schedule 9 statement. 

Innogy is an integrated energy business with both generation and supply licences and therefore has obligations under Schedule 9. We have met these obligations through publication of a statement on the preservation of amenity in England and Wales and through regular consultation with our statutory consultees. In general we believe that the Schedule 9 process works well and we do not see a need for significant changes. However we believe that there is uncertainty as to how these obligations relate to an electricity supply licence and would question the need for a statement covering supply activities. 

Detailed comments on your questions are as follows

	4.4
	We believe that guidance and a model statement are useful for licence holders but it must be recognised that this should include the flexibility for licence holders to take a different approach if required. With regard to a model statement for use by suppliers it is difficult to see what impact a supplier will have on amenity and what such a statement would be intended to cover.

	4.10
	We agree that an important focus of Schedule 9 statements should continue to be activities and sites not specifically covered by planning consents and regulation. However we believe the Schedule 9 process is useful for putting individual planning applications into the context of the broader company strategy and we value the opportunity to discuss a broad range of issues with our statutory consultees.

	4.14
	We agree the major focus of Schedule 9 statements should continue as at present.

	4.16 
	In practice we have found that changes to company structure have necessitated updates to Schedule 9 statements but 3-5 years would appear to be about the correct interval.

	4.19
	Environmental reporting must not be prescriptive, any additional requirements must be fully justified in terms of added benefits. However we are happy to take account of suggestions from our stakeholders as to information to be included in environmental reports. 

	4.24
	We are happy to send a copy of our Schedule 9 statement to Ofgem but we do not believe that a co-ordination role is required in relation to Schedule 9.  Sending information to prospective and new licensees on the requirements of 

Schedule would be useful. We do not see the need for an annual conference as this is unlikely to provide the opportunity to discuss specific company issues with consultees. We would not want a conference to replace the existing relationship that we have with our consultees.

	4.27
	We agree that abolition of advisory bodies in Scotland is unlikely to have any significant effect in practice.

	
	

	
	

	
	


If you would like any further discussions on these issues please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Penny Tomlinson

Environmental Regulation
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